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DATE:  January 7, 2021 
 

TO:  Bill Lindsay, Interim General Manager 
 
FROM: Walt Schuld, Interim Chief of Police 

 
SUBJECT: Public Safety Building 
 .   
 
I have reviewed the latest proposal “Option G” for sharing space with the Fire Department in the Public 
Safety Building.  There are concerns about the amount of space available to provide for a professional and 
efficient police department.  
 
Our existing space consists of 1222 sq. ft. which is constricted but if needed we can make it work. Option G 
shows our gross square footage to be 1,025 sq. ft.  We lose 200 sq. ft. of usable space.  In addition, with the 
insertion of a mandatory computer room1 of at least 110 sq. ft. we lose a total of 310 sq. ft. from an already 
confined space.  The following are the deficiencies that we will have with Option G: 
 

1. We are losing more space rather than gaining needed space.  
2. We lose the office for the sergeants to do paperwork or conduct counseling sessions. 
3. We lose dedicated workstations for the Police Services Assistant to run stats, purchase supplies, 

arrange for training, keep records, fill out reports for DOJ, etc. 
4. We lose a dedicated workstation for the Detective and Traffic/Community Services officer.  Both are 

on the computer for all our law enforcement software and responding to the community by email, 
phone and zoom meetings.   

5. Nine employees will have to share three workstations.   
6. We lose our evidence storage including temporary storage.   
7. No room for growth for Reserves or Volunteers.  Volunteers would have to be offsite.   
8. No sink, small refrigerator, or cupboards.   Officers will be required to keep non-perishable food 

items in their uniform lockers or eat out.   
9. Live Scan machine will have to take the space of one of the file cabinets. 
10. No separate locker room for females. 
11. Only one public restroom (not very significant but we currently have a private restroom upstairs and a 

public restroom downstairs).   
 
Some of the above deficient areas we can make do without but overall, I cannot recommend that the police 
department attempt to fit into a 1,025 sq. ft. space. The proposal actually deteriorates the conditions that is 
now available for the police department and certainly does not look toward future growth (volunteers, reserve 
officers, and cadets). 
 

 
Walt Schuld 
Interim Chief of Police  

                                                
1 Department of Justice requirement to have a secure computer room.  We are currently out of compliance.   


